THE STATE EDUCATION DEPARTMENT / THE UNIVERSITY OF THE STATE OF NEW YORK / ALBANY, NY 12234

Assistant Commissioner
Office of School Governance, Policy, and Religious and Independent Schools
Room 1075 Education Building Annex
89 Washington Ave.
Albany, NY 12234
Tel: (518) 474-7206
Christina.Coughlin@nysed.gov

August 21, 2020

TO: District Superintendents, School Building Leaders, Nonpublic School Leaders,

Charter School Leaders

From: Christina Coughlin, Assistant Commissioner

Re: Guidance Related to Hand Sanitizer on School Buses

This guidance provides updated direction about the presence and use of hand sanitizer on school buses during the pandemic. To address safety needs during an outbreak of infectious disease, the New York State Departments of Transportation, Education and Health provide this joint guidance which shall remain in effect during the period of the Disaster Emergency declared per Executive Order 202 (related to the COVID-19) Emergency.

For School District Staff, Parents and Other Stakeholders:

As a result of the COVID-19 pandemic, and as students in NYS get ready to go back to school, school districts will have the authority to install hand sanitizer dispensers on buses as well as allow students and district staff to have personal-size quantities while aboard the bus.

Installation of such dispensers will only be allowed in the area of the driver and must be secure to withstand any sudden stop or impact. The dispenser will not block any aisles and will not present any obstructions to passengers getting on and off the bus. The sanitizer will be ethanol-based, and the dispenser can be no larger than 40 ounces. Students and personnel on the bus will also be authorized to carry personal-size bottles of sanitizer, whose contents should not exceed 8 ounces in volume. These should be secured when not in use.